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COUNCIL PARKING CONSULTATION 
THE OCCUPIER 

WELWYN GARDEN CITY 
AL7 3 

Parking Services 
The Campus 
Welwyn Garden City 
AL8 6AE 
parkingservices@welhat.gov.uk 
01707 357000 

6 March 2025 

Parking restriction formal proposals 
THE BOROUGH OF WELWYN HATFIELD (VARIOUS ROADS, 
HOWLANDS (NORTH), WELWYN GARDEN CITY) (PROHIBITION 
OF STOPPING AND WAITING ON VERGE OR FOOTWAY) ORDER 
202X 

THE BOROUGH OF WELWYN HATFIELD (VARIOUS ROADS, 
HOWLANDS (NORTH), WELWYN GARDEN CITY) (RESTRICTION 
OF WAITING) ORDER 202X 

Dear Occupier, 

A parking survey and feedback has been conducted in your area 
between February 2024 and November 2024 has been now 
concluded and this letter is to advise you that following parking 
restrictions will be formally proposed in the area on Wednesday 12 
March 2025. At this stage, a decision has not been made to introduce 
restrictions, this is part of the formal stage of consultation. If you wish 
to formally object to the proposals, this is the time to do so. 

Double Yellow Lines 

The proposal to introduce double yellow lines on junctions and some 
short sections elsewhere in some roads to improve access. 
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Verge and Footway Prohibition Order (VFPO) 

The proposal is to introduce a prohibition of parking on public verges, 
footways, and vehicle crossovers on Highway land. 

We have also come to an agreement with Sanctuary Housing to 
propose the above parking restrictions off the highway in Kilworth 
Close to prevent obstructive parking. 

The public notice of these proposals will be advertised in the Welwyn 
Hatfield Times on Wednesday 12 March 2025, and public notices will 
also be placed on lamp columns in the affected roads. 

Formal objections to the proposals can be made using the details in 
the public notice published in the newspaper and on our “Howlands 
North” webpage www.welhat.gov.uk/parking‑consultations 
On the webpage, detailed maps can also be viewed to see the exact 
locations of any double yellow lines and verge/footway prohibition. 

Any comments/objections to the proposed parking restrictions need 
to be submitted in writing as per instructions on the public notice by 
Thursday 3 April 2025, so they can be considered by Parking 
Services and CPPP (Cabinet Planning and Parking Panel). 

Next Steps 

Any written objections received would be considered at a future 
meeting of CPPP, where a decision upon if to introduce these 
restrictions would be made. Further updates relating to this 
consultation will also appear on the Howlands North webpage, as well 
as details of any meeting these proposals may be considered at. 

If you have any queries regarding the above, please email us at 
parkingservices@welhat.gov.uk or call us on 01707 357000. 

Regards, 

Matthew McCann 
Parking Services Team Leader 
Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council 
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